PASTELLE POA ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

Tuesday- February 16, 2016 – 5:30 P.M.

Location: Bethel Lutheran Church
Board members present: President J.P. Fougeron, Vice President Jason Metzger, Treasurer Steve Marcketta, Secretary Phil Rossow and Director Dave Guley. Director Tony Yannucci was present via teleconference. Also present and representing First Service Residential was Property Manager Dawn Atwood. There were approximately 10 resident in attendance. 
J.P. Fougeron called the meeting to order at 5:38 p.m. and noted a notice of the meeting was duly given and a quorum was established. 
MINUTES:  

· The minutes of the January 20, 2016 BOD meeting were reviewed. Steve Marcketta made a motion to approve the January 20, 2016 BOD Meeting Minutes as presented. The motion was seconded by J.P. Fougeron. The motion carried.
DELINQUENCY REPORT:  

·  Steve Marcketta gave a report on the delinquencies in the community. He reported the home owned by Bank of America had sold and that they are only required to pay 12 months of back association dues. He updated the board a members on the current delinquencies and the current status for each.
MANAGER REPORT:  
· Dawn Atwood provided the Board with the manager’s report. She provided the board with an updated report for the irrigation company on current repairs and irrigation status on the individual homes. She also reported on the FSR rental and approval procedure and presented the board with an updated Covenants Enforcement Process and Procedure for the board to review.  
OLD BUSINESS:

·  No old business was discussed.
NEW BUSINESS:
· Preserve & Lake Maintenance Service Proposals: Board discussion ensued pertaining to the proposals previous presented for the lake maintenance contract. J.P. Fougeron made a motion to accept the proposal submitted by Lake & Wetland Management provided they confirm the proposal includes debris removal and the contractor meet with the Board and Management to go over the details of the contract before it is signed. Jason Metzger seconded the motion. The motion carried.
· Sidewalk & Curb Cleaning Project Proposals: Two pressure washing proposals were presented to the Board for review to complete the property sidewalk and curb cleaning. J.P. Fougeron made a motion to approve the proposal submitted by Powerhouse Pressure Washing with confirmation of whose water would be used. The motion was seconded by Steve Marcketta. The motion passed.
· Establish Number of Directors for 2017: The current Board discussed the current number of members on the Board discussed changing the current number 6 members to 5 members for 2017. J.P. Fougeron made a motion to reduce the number of Board members from 6 to 5 for the 2017 year. Steve Marcketta seconded the motion. A roll call vote was as follows: For the motion, J.P. Fougeron, Jason Metzger, Phil Rossow, Steve Marcketta and Tony Yannucci. Against the motion: Dave Guley. The motion passed.
· OPEN DISCUSSION:
· Board Members opened the floor to the homeowners in attendance for open discussion.
With no further business before the Board, J.P. Fougeron made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:50 p.m. Jason Metzger seconded the motion. The motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,

Dawn Atwood, LCAM
For and on behalf Dawn, 

